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December Program 

 
 

 

     Memories 
 

 Our own Juanita Swarts will be the featured artist at the December 
meeting.   
 “I’ve been quilting since 1980.  I’m a charter member of O.C.Q.G., Southern 
California Council of Quilt Guilds (S.C.C.Q.G.), and the North Cities Quilt Guild.  
I served as President of O.C.Q.G. and various other positions on the board.  I 
served as secretary for S.C.C.Q.G. and have assisted with Camp Watch-a-Patcher 
since its beginning. 
 I judged quilts at the L.A. County Fair for 5 years and various other quilt 
shows.  I was a featured quilter at ‘Road to California’ and also at the L.A. County 
Fair.  I have done lectures and workshops throughout Southern California.  My 
quilts have won numerous awards and Best of Show.  They have been featured in 
quilt magazines and quilt calendars. 
 This program will look back at my quilts and the memories they bring.  So 
come along with me and share a memory.” 
  
Thayone 

 
 

 
The Presidentõs December Challenge 

 

Make as many words as you can using the words, "mistletoe and holly." Bring 
your list in to the December meeting, give it to Betsy, and be entered for a 
chance to win a holiday -type surprise.  
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Our Mission Statement 
 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or 
engaged in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to 

instruct members in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 
 
____________________________________________________________ 
                                     

  
And now a word from our Presidenté 

 
 

 
 We are all so excited about our special program for our meeting on December 8th! Our very own charter 
ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ Wǳŀƴƛǘŀ {ǿŀǊǘȊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǳǊ DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ 
For some of our members, this will be a chance to view her amazing handiwork for a second (or third, or ??) 
ǘƛƳŜΣ ōǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ WǳŀƴƛǘŀΩǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǎƪƛƭƭ 
with a needle and her eye for beautiful design. I am really looking forward to this opportunity to not only see her 
quilts, but to hear the stories she has to share along with them. I hope you will all be able to be there for this 
unforgettable event. 
 LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎƛŘŜd 
that I wanted to talk about taking time to appreciate life, particularly in the wake of the unthinkable terrorist 
attacks that took place recently in Paris. At this time of year our thoughts often turn to family, friends, and 
memories of good times with loved ones in the past. We plan get-togethers, we shop, we share meals and fun 
activities, and we find that we want to re-ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƛƳŜΦ ²ƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǎ ōǳǎȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ Ŧŀƛƭ ǘƻ ǎƭƻǿ Řƻǿƴ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎΦ Lǘ ƴƻǿ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ǎƻΦ 
 I hope that each of you takes time to think about and enjoy whatever brings a smile to your face and joy 
into ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ Lǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜ ƻǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ƛƴ ŀ ǿƘƛƭŜΣ ƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ 
someone a call just to say hello. Perhaps you will listen to some music, and you will hear something in it that 
reminds you of a special time or place. You might bake your special holiday cookies, or create a home-made gift 
for someone. Or maybe you will simply step outside on a cool, crisp night and allow yourself to be amazed at 
how magnificent the stars and moon really are. Whatever you do, in that moment I hope you feel the joy of life, 
and that it helps renew your mind and your spirit. Let those kinds of moments be your gifts to yourself.  
 
Peace and Joy to All! 
 
Betsy 
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Quilts For Kids 
                L ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳ Ǝǳȅǎ ƳǳǎǘΩǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ Ƴȅ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǉǳƛƭǘǎΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ мн ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ 
turned in at the meeting and 9 of them had been quilted by someone other than myself. Woo Hoo!!! 
Thank you so much for that!!!! 
       On the giving front, the Pajama/Snuggle Party is scheduled for Tuesday December 15th. This is the event in 
which several church organizations and OCQG come together to provide much needed gifts for 
kids of all ages in the foster care system. The social workers come with their Christmas lists for the kids and put 
ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƎƛŦǘ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳΦ [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǳǊ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǉǳƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƭƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΧΦǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ 
gift for so many kids, both young and older too. I was very proud of our work.  
       On a good note, the event is after our December guild meeting, so that we still have two meetings to bring 
ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǉǳƛƭǘǎΦ LΩƳ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǉǳƛƭǘ ŀ ƭƻǘΣ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘΣ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ƛǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ 
making and donating a totally completed quƛƭǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǳǎŜΦ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŎǳǘŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƪƛŘǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎΣ ŦǊƻƳ 
baby size to teen size. I can use all of them, Boy quilts are usually harder to come by, but if you want to do a girl 
ǉǳƛƭǘ LΩƳ ƻƪŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻƻΦ 
       A special thanks to those of ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΧΦŀǎǎŜƳōƭƛƴƎ ƪƛǘǎΣ ƘŀƴŘ-sewing 
ōƛƴŘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ v¦L[¢LbDΦ L ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ Ƨƻō ŀƭƻƴŜΦ 
 
Keep those quilts coming!!!! The kids will be so excited this holiday!!!! 
 
 
Happy Quilting, 
Pam Gayle 
Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids 
 
 
 
 
 
tΦ{Φ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aŀǊŎƘ ƻŦ нлмс ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊΦ 
²ƘƛƭŜ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘΦ Think about it. Is this your gift???            
 
 
 

 Save the Date! 
 

Our quilt Retreat is scheduled for Tuesday July 5, 2016 to Friday 
afternoon July 8th. 

Vina De Lestonnac Retreat Center provides a big sewing classroom, 
bedrooms with baths, and wonderful food. Bring whatever sewing project 
you like, and let the relaxed atmosphere shield you from your busy life.  

Reservations and roommate requests will start in January for guild members. More information to 
come! 

Judy Swytak     714-832-5092 
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D oor Prize Winners for November  

 

 
Flying Geese  Gift Certificate     Julie McCluny 
Flying Geese  Gift Certificate     Pat Adair 
 
Generations  Cotton Pack     Gloria Harris 
Generations  Wool Pack     Linda DeCoux 
 
Orange Quilt Bee Gift Card     Charlotte Stripland  
Orange Quilt Bee  Gift Card     Betty Emley 
 
Quilt  Cupboard Flannel Panel    Sandy Wilcox 
Quilt Cupboard Flannel Panel    Mary Quay 
 
Anonymous  Crazy Eights Pattern + Fabric Kit  Charlotte Beem 
Anonymous  Advent Calendar + Fabric   Carolyn Erratt  
Anonymous  Advent Calendar + Fabric   Jean Ebert 

 

 

Please send the thank you notes provided and continue to 

thank our supporters by shopping at their stores.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cash4Shooz  

 

The Zion 6th grade class is collecting shoes to be sent to countries in need of foot 
ware.  Feel free to bring any type of shoes to the meetings and give them to Kat 
or Cindy.  We will pair them up and send them off.  Thanks for your help.     
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 
Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the website or guild 
meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for members/$50 for non-
members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All workshops are at the Orange 
Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists 
are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

December 8, 2015 No Workshop Christmas Break 

January 13, 2016 Nancy Williams Crazy Quilt 

February 10, 2016 Cathy Van 
Bruggen 

Appliqué  

March 9, 2016  Philanthropy Workshop 
(free) 

April 13, 2016 Mary Tabar Watercolor Strip Quilt 

 
 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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                Gallavantinô 2015    

                          For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/  

  

 Road to California 

January 21 ð 24th 

Ontario Convention Center  

 

South Bay Quilters Guild 2016 QUILT SHOW 

ñCelebrating the Red, White, and Blueò 

Sat, Feb 13, 2016 10 to 4 ;  Sun, Feb 14, 2016 10 to 4  

Torrance Cultural Arts Center 3330 Civic Center Drive Torrance, CA 90503 

 

DESERT GUILDS QUILT SHOW 2016 

 
Friday, March 4  10AM-5PM 

Saturday, March 5  10AM-4PM 
 

Palm Springs Pavilion 
401 S Pavilion Way 
Palm Springs, CA 

Friendship Square Quilt Guild 

Presents: 

Friendships Through Quilting 

 March 5-6, 2016 

Sat. 10-5  Sun. 10-4 

Featuring: 

Large quilt display, Silent Auction, Merchant Mall, Boutique, Quilt Sale 

Quilt Raffle Benefiting Breast Cancer Research  

Opportunity Quilt Drawing Sun. 3:30pm  

 

 

http://www.sccqg.org/
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OCQG Block of the Month 

DECEMBER 2015 
Tulip Block 

 
!ƭƭ ǎŜŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ мκпέ  
Cut  
From a sky blue tone-on-tone:  1τм  ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΤ  мτм ѹέ Ȅ н ѹέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜΤ  оτн ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎΤ  нτн  тκуέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎ Ŏǳǘ ƻƴŎŜ 
on the diagonal 
From any Tulip color fabric:  1τн  тκуέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ Ŏǳǘ ƻƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ diagonal; 1τн ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ 
From red tone-on-tone:  1τ м ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ 
From green tone-on-tone: 1 ς н  тκуέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ Ŏǳǘ ƻƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŀƎƻƴŀƭ   
 
Pair the blue half square triangles with the tulip and the green triangles to make 4 half-square triangles. 
Piece the two м ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƪȅ ōƭǳŜ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜ ŀǎ ǎƘƻǿƴ ƛƴ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ōŜƭƻǿΦ  
Place all pieces as pictured below, piece as you would any nine-ǇŀǘŎƘΦ  .ƭƻŎƪ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ с ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ 
 

 

   
 
 
                                    
 
Put your name in the drawing once for each block turned in (maximum of 5). 
Have fun! 
                                                    
Questions?                     
Call Jill at 714-381-9812 
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ATTENDANCE  

November 10 , 2015  

 

Members  83  

Guests                 6 
 
 

 

  

HOSPITALITY FOR  DECEMBER  

Those with last names beginning with  

I -J -K-L 
are asked to bring something to share for our 

meeting.  Bring a goodie and receive a ticket for 

a door prize.  

 

December Birthdays 

Name Birthday 
 

Name Birthday 
Bonnie 
Makevich Dec-01 

 
Karla Lambden Dec-20 

Kim  Read Dec-01 
 

Alice Davidson Dec-21 

Sandy Sutton Dec-01 
 

Sara Caswell Dec-22 

Barbara Ryan Dec-06 
 

Loretta Davis Dec-30 

Beth Stiel Dec-06 
 

Carolyn Erratt Dec-30 

Judi Kincaid Dec-10 
 

Fairy Earnest Dec-31 
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Opportunity Basket 

 
At our November meeting we had nine opportunity òbasketó winners and also three special drawing 
winners.  The winners are: 
 
× A Salute to Veterans basket & panel ð Pat Pardoen 
× The Pretty Holiday Table basket ð Jane Herron 
× The Jan Patek Style basket ð Becky Sproal 
× The Watermelon Farm basket ð Donna Butler 
× Tootie Fruity Hoot Owls basket ð Ann Chavez 
× The Sunflower Patch panel ð Pam Gayle 
× Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart basket ð Loretta Davis 
× A New England Fall Day panel ð Judy Rosenkrantz 
× The Great Amish Basket ð Gayle Graham 
× Special Drawing #1 ð Fat-Quarter fabric pack ð Marcia Poulin 
× Special Drawing #2 ð Moda 5ó squares by Sanae ð Joyce Bailey 
× Special Drawing #3 ð Pine Needles Quilt Kit ð Lisa Kelly 

    
Here is a list of fabric color s & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the upcoming 
months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are looking for are 
listed below: 
 

Bring in December or earlier for January drawing ð Brights, Batiks, Reds, Yellows, Black & White 
Bring in January or earlier for February drawing ð Valentines, Love-theme, Red, Pink, Purple, White 
Bring in February or earlier  for March drawing ð Batiks, Wools,  florals & pastel/Soft colors 
Bring in March or earlier  for April drawing ð Florals, brights, pink, yellow, red, purple, orange, blue 
Bring in April or earlier  for May drawing ð 1930õs, brights of all colors, patriotic themed or colors, red 
 

Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you need to 
drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you directions to 
my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say òhió, and buy some tickets! Three (3) tickets for $1, or 
bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
Please note that March 2016 will be the last month that Laura, Nancy & Jean will be on this committee. 
Please contact Laura Lynch if you & some friends would like to take over this position starting in April 
2016. Only one basket is required each month . . . but you can do more if you would like.  
 
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!  Blessings from . . .  Laura Lynch, Nancy Grant & Jean Ebert                      
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YARD SALE  
 

For our March meeting in 2016 we will be having a YARD SALE! 

We will have a short meeting before the SALE and then we will 

reveal the goodies.  And, we can now accept charge cards. 

DONATIONS   

Please contact Lorraine Barksdale the Yard Sale 

Go-To for donations.  Her telephone number is 714)847-7886. 

Or you may leave them on her front porch any time!!! Or ask 

for help to unload your car.  Address : 7042 Moonlight Circle, 

Huntington Beach, CA  92647.  The house is near GoldenWest 

and Edinger, in north Huntington Beach, near the College.  

 

WHAT FUN WE WILL HAVE!!!  Volunteers are needed to help 

price, cart the items to the sale, and cashier.  714 847-7886. 
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Round Robin is Coming! 
Sign up for the Round Robin 2016 extravaganza!!  We will turn in a center block in January 2016 and 
have four rounds to add borders.  Sound like fun?  I think so!!  You can sign up by seeing Jill Ellert at the 
Block of the Month table at Guild meeting or by e-mailing her at jillellert@roadrunner.com.  Please 
Ǉǳǘ άwƻǳƴŘ wƻōƛƴέ in the subject line.  Sign-ups will be accepted through Dec 30. 
How it works:  Everyone who signs up turns in a center block that measures no smaller than     6 ½έ ƻƴ 
any one side and no larger than 18 ½ έ ƻƴ any one side. It does not have to be square. But if it is square 
ǘƘŜ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǎǘ ǎƛȊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ с ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΣ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ му ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΦ   Your block needs to be turned 
in to Jill at the beginning of the January meeting.  You can also include any fabrics that you feel are 
important to have in some of the borders such as a specific print, or uniquely colored fabric.  Then 
ŎƻƳŜ ǎŜŜ Wƛƭƭ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōƭƻŎƪ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻǳƴŘ wƻōƛƴΗ  
There are no rules for any of the borders.  They can be pieced, appliquéd, small, large, simple, or 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜȄΦ  ²ƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǎ άǊƛƎƘǘέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǉǳƛƭǘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƪƛƭƭ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ 
 
First border round is due at the Block of the Month table at the February meeting (turn in at the 
beginning of the meeting and pick up the next one at the end of the meeting to start the next round).   
Second border round is due at the Block of the Month table at the March meeting (turn in at the 
beginning of the meeting and pick up the next one at the end of the meeting to start the next round). 
Third border round is due at the Block of the Month table at the April meeting (turn in at the 
beginning of the meeting and pick up the next one at the end of the meeting to start the next round). 
Fourth border round is due at the Block of the Month table at the May meeting.  Turn in at the 
beginning of the meeting.  Stop by Block of the Month table at the meeting break so that you can get 
YOUR center block back.  We will have a reveal of evŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ōǊŜŀƪΦ 
{hhhhhhΧ by signing up you are committing to completing a border a month.  This is important.   
You must work well under pressure J  
If you are going to miss a meeting, then please pass the project to someone else to turn in or make 
arrangements with Jill to turn in prior to the meeting.  But if you turn in early, you will also have to 
make arrangements to pick up the next round to complete it by the next meeting.  We can make it 
work!  I promise! 

I would love it if you could keep the projects a secret.  I will not tell you whose block you have or who 

has yours.  I think it will be more fun if we are all surprised.  You will have a nice little booklet with the 
names of everyone who worked on your quilt when you are done.  This can easily be turned into a quilt 
label by printing it on fabric. 
 
If you have questions, come see Jill at the Block of the Month table, e-mail jillellert@roadrunner.com, 
or call at 714-381-9812.   
 

FUN FUN FUN FUN FUN FUN FUN!!!!!! 
 
  

mailto:jillellert@roadrunner.com
mailto:jillellert@roadrunner.com
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Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter!  For more information 
and rates, contact OCQG 
 

    
  A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 

A special thanks to 
the Orange Quilt 
Bee for providing 

space for our 
workshops! 
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O R A N G E   C O U N T Y 
Q U I  L T E R S   G U I  L D 

PO Box 3108  
Orange, CA  92857  
 

www.OrangeCountyQuiltersGuild.com 

REMEMBER TO BRING TO GUILD: 

 

V A Friend 
V Name Tag 
V Show & Tell 
V Block of the Month 
V Enthusiasm for the meeting! 
V Quilts for Kids/Quilts for Vets quilts 

V Goodie to Share (I-J-K-L) 

 

Dates to Remember 

Dec 1 -   Board Meeting 7 p.m. at 

Anaheim First Christian Church 

Dec 8 -  General Meeting at 

Anaheim First Christian Church, 

520 W. South Street, Anaheim, CA 

(corner of Harbor &South St.) at 

the following times: 

6:00 pm ðPre-Meeting Activities 

7:00 pm ð General Meeting 

starts. 

No Workshop in December 

 

 


